10 DOWNING STREET

LONDON SWIA 2AA

From the Private Secretary

2 March 1990

Thank you for your letter of 27 February letting me know the dates of your next visit to London. This is a very bad time for the Prime Minister, and I don't think it would be possible to arrange a talk with her. But Percy and I would both be very happy to see you if you could spare a few moments.

C.D. POWELL

His Excellency Sir Rodric Braithwaite, KCMG.

8



Mr C D Powell, Private Secretary, No 10 Downing Street.

BRITISH EMBASSY MOSCOW

27 February 1990

Dear Charles,

1. I said that I would let you know when I next expected to be in London to see my mother.

2. I am now planning to be in London from 23 to 27 March, and I would therefore be available if needed on Monday, 26 March.

Rodric Braithwaite